
 

The 

Heart 
The 

Of the 
Matter 

NEWSLETTER 
JULY 2024  

GREETINGS 
“Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ.”  

-Philippians 1:2 
 
Dear Southport UMC, 
 
Greetings to you in the name of our Risen Lord. I am William Nickrand and I am honored to be 
your brand-new pastor. You do not know me yet, (no, checking me out online does not count :-) 
but I am very excited for the future and the opportunity to serve in ministry together.  
 

As you can imagine, I have spent the last several months saying my goodbyes. As  
important as it is to say goodbye well, I must admit that I am very excited about the upcoming 
hellos.  If I am being honest, I’m also a little nervous. As your new senior pastor, I want to make 
a great first impression. I want this new appointment to be a major success.  Above all, I want to 
be a blessing and I believe it starts here, with this greeting.  
 

Paul in his letters, began with a greeting very similar to the one found in Philippians. His 
greetings (and conclusions) were very kind but above all, they were a blessing to the  
communities he was writing to. He did not use the traditional greeting of the time but instead 
acknowledged God’s grace (a big one for us Methodists) and included the traditional Jewish 
greeting of shalom (“peace,” in the sense of “wholeness” or “well-being”).  
 

Like Paul, I too pray for God’s grace and peace upon you. I pray that God will transform 
our lives in ways that will set our souls on fire for God’s love and in turn, we will be empowered 
to share the Good News of Jesus Christ to the ends of the earth. One of the ways we do this is 
through worship. So, I invite you to join me in worship in July as we discover our “Identity” in 
Christ through a brand-new sermon series.  
 

Lastly, I want to get to know as many people as I can as quickly as I can so please take 
the time to sign up for one of my “meet and greets.” This will help kick-start our ministry  
together. It is an honor to have this opportunity to serve Southport UMC and together, I know 
God will do great things with our efforts, dedication, and willing spirits. Grace and peace to you 
now and forever. Amen.  
 
Blessings, 
Rev. William G. Nickrand 
 
 



Facebook is a great way 

to follow everything  

happening at SUMC! 

Make sure to Like and 

Follow! 

Subscribe to SUMC on 

YouTube to keep up with 

all of our online services 

and special videos! 

Church 

CHILDREN’S 

Every Sunday at 

10:30 a.m. 

We are excited to begin Family Nights 

on the first Friday of every month. If 

you are interested in your ministry 

hosting one, or have any ideas for the 

future family nights, please contact us 

with your ideas! 

AUGUST 2, 2024 



 

 
VBS was such a success due to amazing  

volunteers  that put so much time and  

energy into all the details, activities, and lessons.  

The children had such a wonderful week diving 

into friendship with God! 



We recently read a devotion entitled, ‘Gifts From Above’, written by Alistair Begg for Truth for Life and it captures our 

thoughts about Equipping Ministry so well we felt compelled to share it with everyone. 

Spiritual gifts are tools, not toys. They are not to be played with or used to attract people to ourselves but employed by 

God, through us, for His purposes and for His glory. 

Whatever our gifts may be—be they abilities to do with speaking or with serving—they are given for the well-being of 

the church. God gives these gifts in order that, as we use them as He intends, the body of Christ as a whole might be 

strengthened. They’re not given as an opportunity to advance an individual’s cause or for displays of greatness but in 

order that the unity, harmony, and progress of all God’s people might be strengthened. That is why we have gifts that 

differ: so that we would learn to serve each other and depend on each other. 

Yet God’s gifts are only able to promote harmony and well-being when they are exercised in a spirit of genuine humility. 

The body of each local church grows only to the extent that “each part is working proper-

ly” (Ephesians 4:16). Before encouraging his readers to use their gifts, Paul had already prefaced his discourse on 

spiritual gifts by mentioning humility, urging everyone “not to think of himself more highly than he ought 

to think, but to think with sober judgment” (Romans 12:3). Without humility, spiritual gifts can lead to 

chaos. We would not give power tools to teenagers without proper instruction and oversight, nor would we give them 

chain saws to run around with—unless we wanted absolute havoc! Similarly, spiritual gifts must be used for their prop-

er function and in the right manner so that mayhem does not ensue. So Paul tells the Corinthian church—a 

church full of gifts but not full of wisdom about how to use them—that while it is good to de-

sire and celebrate spiritual gifts, the “more excellent way” to put them to use is to do so pa-

tiently, kindly, and humbly—that is, with love (1 Corinthians 12:31, 13:1-7). 

We must remember that gifts are gifts. Their source is God; therefore, boasting as if they are our own is foolish, and 

using them for our own benefit is inexcusable. If, however, we practice humility as we use them and learn to live in har-

mony with one another, then we will see the fruit of God’s work in and through us. In what ways has God gifted you? 

Rejoice in that. In what ways is He calling you to use those gifts for the good of your church and for the glory of His 

Son? Go do that. 

Romans 12:5-6 We, though many, are one body in Christ, and individually members one of 

another. Having gifts that differ according to the grace given to us, let us use them. 

Maggie & Jerrie 

Discipleship Path Coordinators 

An Invite from the  

Discipleship Path Coordinators! 

https://info.truthforlife.org/e3t/Ctc/2F+113/c25KH04/MW1XV_R6qzhVWRG2h8cJ4KrW2nfwL35gxC4PN4zFKMq3qgyTW8wLKSR6lZ3p5W1B5k7C6vh7srW5XJF9z5vm5clW39_4BZ5yvJymN654RJYMjVgGW8CTMTy7b06sbW7z2JvL5VGc0GW6v6c2k3GQVTGW7dHN9Q9lbXDCW2-JdlM7v_yFvW8XVBTT4sZwjTW8rk1n970PLfPW73
https://info.truthforlife.org/e3t/Ctc/2F+113/c25KH04/MW1XV_R6qzhVWRG2h8cJ4KrW2nfwL35gxC4PN4zFKMq3qgyTW8wLKSR6lZ3kvW2ZK3Yl1tMMz-W4pKKm14XfF5zW2lFLjm2N45D4W8qQSwF80-3RgW4G0SRT7_M6-dW3hpTNl1CrkH5W6jmSzN5qPB5NW7XKqtT7CPmqjW5-ZXlS7WQRM0N64y3lwm-rKVW6QqxKJ6ZZBjHD1t
https://info.truthforlife.org/e3t/Ctc/2F+113/c25KH04/MW1XV_R6qzhVWRG2h8cJ4KrW2nfwL35gxC4PN4zFKMq3qgyTW8wLKSR6lZ3l0N4STqW1JFcz4W6ft1xc51X_QBW3z8c6C7GLnCYW5b_8zX3RvWfRW3nR9wP8nwnHSN91YLhPymnfrVYfnb77-y67nN7kYrFyKD4F9N14QtQWS8p-4W7DD98F4-6Gq4V934375n4qvRVlN1284t
https://info.truthforlife.org/e3t/Ctc/2F+113/c25KH04/MW1XV_R6qzhVWRG2h8cJ4KrW2nfwL35gxC4PN4zFKMq3qgyTW8wLKSR6lZ3krMjgfJgh357KW4Yy0gW132dQPW19y5vd1DW0LKW16-J5815RbJ0N7S66Tp4q0b6W7CPz-42chq6jW6vJYB986djnqW5_LQJ07JJx6KV9jN6r6r6SQzW6825Mb7xK8sxW6PYJfl3zTzRGW7Xjgx


The HARVEST TABLE 
Harvest Table Hours: 

Sunday:  

10:00am-12:00pm 

Wednesday:  

6:00pm-7:00pm 

Thursday:  

6:00pm-7:00pm 

 

“Be The Change” 

Sunday, September 8th 

We are collecting spare change this 

day, so start collecting! All dona-

tions will go to the What If  

Campaign or Faith Promise. 

Second Annual Southport UMC Tea 

Touching a Woman’s Heart 

 

Saturday, September 21 

Save The Dates! 



 

CROSS TRAINING  

JULY 14, 2024 

We will be eating, playing games, 

 doing projects & devotion.   

This will be open to 1st – 6th graders. Parent or Guardian  

must attend with them. 

Time: 11:45 AM – 1:45 PM  

Location: Gathering Area 

Food: Yes, provided for all participants and volunteers. 

Childcare: YES, for siblings of participants and  

children of volunteers.  

Join Us For Jubilee In July 

We look forward to seeing you after one of the worship services on Thursday evenings, July 18 and 25 or 

Sundays, July 21 and 28 as we begin planning and preparing for Jubilee Christmas 2024.  

Whether Jubilee Christmas is a new experience for you or you are familiar with the ministry, we want to tell 

you the scope of our outreach, answer your questions, and share what opportunities are available to partic-

ipate. 

We value your input and thoughts regarding Jubilee shopping and ways you may contribute to the ministry. 

We have a short survey prepared for you to complete either at church, home or even online. Hearing your 

responses will help us make improvements to the ministry as well as offer you better options for your in-

volvement. 

 Since Jubilee in July occurs while there are lots of “Back to School” sales, we will also have a few tags for 

shopping. Consider taking a tag to help get a head start for this year.  Any items bought will be made availa-

ble to the children as needed and at Jubilee Christmas time.   

Your generosity in 2023 allowed us to serve 15 families which included over 60 children and youth. The 

needs in our community are still overwhelming and we know we can make an even greater difference in 

lives this year. Thank you and see you at Jubilee in July! 

The Jubilee Ministry Team 



 

WOMEN'S NEWS 
   The Southport Women's Circle, Rebekah, will be on a short vacation for the summer.  We will gather again on  

September 10th at 1 pm in the Gathering Area. Enjoy your summer and join us in the fall. 
 

    There is a U MISSION activity being held on Saturday, August 3 at University UMC 5959 Grandview Dr.  
Indianapolis.  This session will be held from 10 am -4 pm.  Lunch and study materials will be available for $20.  
unless you are a first time attendee to this activity and then there are scholarships to cover the cost.  If you are  

interested in attending this, please get in touch with the church information on who to contact.  
 

  For the OUR HANDS ON PROJECT, We will be collecting the following toys for children and youth ages 5-12 for the 
Family Perservation Center inside the Indiana Women's Prison for the Mission U project.   These can be new or  

gently used items.   All are welcome to help Southport's UWF group gather the following: 
         books, wooden or hard plastic toys, and puzzles (less than 10 pieces...these can be bought at Dollar Tree)  

All items are due by July 28th so they can be delivered at the Aug. 3rd program. 
 

Items may be placed in the bins in the coatroom hallway labeled U MISSION 
 

HUNGER, Inc FOOD PANTRY 
 

Workers are needed to work the parking lot at the food pantry.  It usually takes 2 volunteers to help the clients park in 
the parking lot and overflow moved to the next door neighbors lot.  If you are interested in helping please contact;  

        
Phil Christy President Hunger Inc.  

1416 E. Epler Ave.  
Indianapolis, In. 46227 

317-441-4721 
email hungerincconnect@gmail.co 

The pantry is open  
 Tuesday 10-1       Thursday 4-7pm       Saturday 10-1  
For the month of June we will collect the following: 

     potato and rice packets (i.e...Knorr store brand packets) 
     diapers and wipes  (sizes ---4, 5, and 6)  

      
Collection will be from Sunday, June 2- Sunday, June 9 

Thank you so much for the 55 lbs of food collected in May 
 

CREATION CARE 
Recycle place at Madison Ave. and Edgewood.... 

It has been taken away due to misuse and much junk being dumped there.   
The closest recycle places on the South side are 

    Southwestway Park, 8400 S. Mann Rd.  
Kroger (Franklin and Southport), 8130 E. Southport Rd.  

Kroger (Emerson and County Line), 8745 S. Emerson Ave. 
 
 

FEED A NEED (FAN) 
 

   We will be bagging the 50 meals for our team, Tear Down the Walls Ministry, to pass out.  Anyone wanting to help 
with this ministry is welcome to come and help out.   

       Bagging is on July 11 at 1 pm in the Gathering Area of the church.  A few of us are planning on going out in June 
to help distribute our bags to the homeless that we have been doing for the last 4 years (depending on the weath-

er).  If you are interested in helping let the  church know and you will be called for more details. 
 
 
 

mailto:hungerincconnect@gmail.com


 

 

  

 

 

 

1947 E Southport Road 

Indianapolis, IN 

Phone: 317-784-9508 

Email: office@sumc.org 

Website: www.sumc.org 

SERVICE TIMES 
Online 

Sunday @ 9:00 a.m. 

Sunday 

9:00 a.m.-Traditional  

10:30 a.m.- Contemporary 

 Thursday 

6:30 p.m.– Casual Service 

LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Pat Hulfachor 
William Nickrand 
Karen Decatur 
Sherry Davis 
Doug Lewis 
Travis Miller 
Margaret Trammell 
Kathy Smith 
Jeff Horne 
Kathy Campbell Everyone is sharing God’s love and grace through  Jesus Christ in their everyday, 24 x 7 lives.   

So that...we are making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of our community and the world. 


